COUNCIL MEETING OF OCTOBER 16, 2023

	The second monthly meeting of the Mannington City Council, with Mayor Lora Michael presiding, was held Monday, October 16, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at city hall.  Council members attending were Kris Bates, Anthony Fluharty, Tim Fluharty, Taylor Garrison and Robin Smith.

	The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

	The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Tim made the motion to approve the minutes.  Anthony seconded the motion and it carried.

	Randy Watson from Thrasher Engineering gave an update on several ongoing projects.  The replacement of the Hardesty Bridge is in the design phase, the acquisition of the Efaw property is in the works and a final set of plans will be ready soon.  The city attorney sent the right of entry paperwork to Mark Carroll, the property owner by the site of the new water tank and he is waiting for a response.  He talked to the new swimming pool/splash pad project contractor and advised him that they have until May to complete the project.  No weather days will be allotted, and they can be assessed $1,000 a day for liquidated damages if they fail to complete the project on time.  He said the owner assured him the project will begin on October 23.  

	Becky Williams and John Craw, representing Mannington Main Street, were present.  Craw said Lisa Dillon has resigned as president of Main Street and he will assume that position until the election in January.  He also reported that the Christmas parade will be on December 1 at 6 pm with the tree lighting afterwards.  Williams asked for permission to use Wintergarden Park on December 15 for Peace Light North America.  Several area churches and choirs will participate.

	Bill Michael, president of the Mannington Lake Association, said a new walk-through gate has been installed at Dent’s Run and the DNR plans to put in a parking lot at the upper end of the dam plus they will stock in January.  

	In Old Business, Mayor Michael said the city attorney advised her that the low bid on the cruiser can be rejected if the city has had problems with that model as a cruiser in the past and believe that will continue to have that problem with the new model.  Michael recommended that the bid from Jenkins Ford be accepted.  Smith made the motion to accept Jenkins’ bid for $45,955.  Bates seconded the motion and it carried.

	General Fund Budget Revision #2 was reviewed.  City Clerk Michele Fluharty explained the revisions which included transferring funds from the contingency account to the police department equipment account for the new cruiser.  Tim made the motion to accept General Fund Budget Revision #2.  Smith seconded the motion and all approved.

	Street & Water Superintendent Ted Nice said there is approximately $16,000 remaining in the paving budget and he secured quotes on other streets that need paved.  Nice recommended that Augusta Avenue be paved.  There were no objections, so Bates made the motion to accept Anderson Excavating’s quote of $15,600 for paving Augusta Avenue.  Smith seconded the motion and it carried.

	Main Street’s request to use Wintergarden Park for the Peace Light North America was the last item of New Business.  Smith made the motion to grant Main Street permission to use the park on December 15.  Garrison seconded the motion and it carried. 

	Chief of Police Donnie Wheeler reported that they received 29 calls for assistance during the last two weeks, and he thanked the Street Department for their assistance during the homecoming parade.

	Nice gave his report and noted that a new water tap at Eric Efaw’s was installed, and E-Solutions installed the new CPU board at the chlorine building.  

	Michael said Phase 1 & 2 of the REAP Demolition Project should wrap up this month. 

	The outstanding bills were reviewed.  Anthony made the motion to pay the bills as presented.  Smith seconded the motion and it carried.

	Bates made the motion to adjourn.  Tim seconded the motion and it carried.  The meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.
